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February 3, 2022

FOR EXPRESS MAIL:

Oifice of Laboratory Animal Wel Coe
67008 Rockledge Drive, Suiw 2300
Bethesda, Maryland 20817
Lclephong: (301) 496-7163
Factimile: (301) 480-3387

Re: Animal Welfare Assurance

#A3284-01 (OLAW Case 2T)

Dr, Jill C. Pipher

Vice President for Research
Brown University

47 George St. - Box 1937
Providence, Rhode Island 02912

Dear Dr. Pipher,

The Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare (OLAW) acknowledges receipt of your January 26, 2022 letter
reporting an instance of noncompliance with the PHS Policy on Humane Care and Use of Laboratory
Animals at the Brown University. This letter had not been preceded by a preliminary repori to OLAW.

According to the information provided, this Office understands that the Brown University Animal Care and
Use Committee (ACUC) determined that instances of noncompliance occurred with respect to: animals
with lack of access to water. The final report states that three mice were found dead on November 26, 2021.
It was determined a Center for Animal Resources and Education (CARE) technician did not ensure the
water bottle was properly seated, which prevented access to water.

The IACUC discussed the matter at its January 14, 2022 convened meeting and determined the matter was
reportable to this Office. In response to the incident, the following corrective actions were established:

» The individual responsible for checking the cage daily prior to the incident has received
disciplinary action through Brown University HR.

» All CARE technicians received hands-on retraining by a CARE manager in the use of this type of
caging and in general husbandry practices.

It is noted that the final report did not include the funding source involving the incident. In the future,
please include the source of funding and provide grant numbers for all PHS, NSF or NASA supported
work.

Based on its assessment of this explanation, OLAW understands that the Brown University has
implemented appropriate measures to cormect and prevent recurrences of these problems and is now
compliant with provisions of the PHS Policy,

We appteciate being informed of these matters and find no cause for furiher action by this Office.

Sincerely,
Jacquelyn T. ol «
Tubbs -S Dotl 70220243 115230

Jacquelyn Tubbs, DVM, DACLAM
Senior Animal Welfare Program Specialist
Division of Compliance Oversight

Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare

cc: JACUC Contact
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